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                                                                                                                                   January 12, 2023 

                                                                                

Madam Chairwoman and members of the Committee,  

I’m writing to you in the name of the Lord Jesus Christ and on behalf of Minnesota Right to Life. 

As a follower of Jesus Christ, I am called to proclaim His Kingship over this body and over every other 

kingdom of this world and I have a duty to oppose House File 1. 

Woe unto you who would use the power of the sword granted to you by Almighty God to defend the 

murderers of children. 

From Psalm 94,  

O Lord God, to whom vengeance belongs— 

O God, to whom vengeance belongs, shine forth! 

Rise up, O Judge of the earth; 

Render punishment to the proud. 

Lord, how long will the wicked, 

How long will the wicked triumph? 

They utter speech, and speak insolent things; 

All the workers of iniquity boast in themselves. 

They break in pieces Your people, O Lord, 

And afflict Your heritage. 

They slay the widow and the stranger, 

And murder the fatherless. 

Yet they say, “The Lord does not see, 

Nor does the God of Jacob understand.” 

You may think you have triumphed over Him, but God is not mocked. By supporting this bill, you are 

sealing yourselves and our state for the wrath to come.  

 

The blood of children is on your hands and it cries out for vengeance from a just and righteous God.  

Throw yourself upon the mercy of Jesus Christ, repent today, and vote “no” on this bill. 

 

May God have mercy upon you and upon the State of Minnesota. Amen. 

 

For the Babies, 

 
Ben Dorr, Director 

Minnesota Right to Life 


